STUDENT



NEWSLETTER

PUBLISHED A. D. A.
I. U. STUDENTS

Courtesy of

INDIANAPOLIS, IND. - 925-2089

AMERICAN FLETCHER NATIONAL BANK and TRUST COMPANY

MAY, 1966



DR. DREXELL ALLEN BOYD

The most important step in any journey is the very first one. If the first step is correct the entire journey should be successful. The first step on the journey to becoming a dentist at Indiana University is a long one, but it is shortened considerably by the able guidance of a man that no graduate of this institution can forget, nor thank enough.

Dr. Drexell Allen Boyd, Professor of Operative Dentistry, and Director of Basic Dental Technics, the featured instructor for this month, was born, along with an identical twin, Rexell Allen Boyd, on April 1st, 1910, in Marshfield, Missouri. His father, an educator and publisher, held positions in numer-

ous locations, and as a result Dr. Boyd received his primary and secondary education in a number of Missouri and New York schools. He graduated from the Greencastle, Indiana high school in 1928. He calls Greencastle his Hoosier home town, as his father and twin brother reside in this community.

Dr. Boyd took his predental work at DePauw University, and graduated from Indiana University School of Dentistry in 1934.

Following graduation he took a Pedodontic internship at Forsyth Infirmary, Boston, Massachusetts, followed by a residency at the Hospital and School of Dentistry of the State University of Iowa.

Dr. Boyd returned to his Alma Mater in 1936-37 to establish and direct the Department of Pedodontics. During the ensuing years he rose through the academic ranks and became a full professor in 1947.

During the years 1941-49 he conducted a part-time practice in Pedodontics and Orthodontics on the north side of this city.

With the retirement of Dr. J. L. Wilson in 1948 Dr. Boyd was made Professor and Chairman of the Department of Operative Dentistry. He held this assignment until his appointment as Director of Basic Dental Technics in 1960. This is the position he now holds and administers.

Dr. Boyd has done research in the fields of Dental Materials, Histo-Pathology and Operative Dentistry, written and edited for numerous publications, lectured, and presented clinics at an international level, and held

a visiting professorship at the University of Rio de Janeiro during the summer of 1962.

The subject of our interview this month is a member of many dental organizations and he has held numerous assignments and committee chairmanships, having been Chairman of the Operative Section of both the American Dental Association and the American Association of Dental Schools. He is a member of Beta Theta Pi, Delta Sigma Delta, Omicron Kappa Upsilon, International Association for Dental Research, and all levels of organized dentistry. He is also a Fellow of the American College of Dentists, and is listed in Who's Who of America.

A college romance culminated in Dr. Boyd's marriage to Dorothea Bufler of Liberty, In-

diana in 1937. They have no children. They however, affectionately spoil "Lady," a springer spaniel.

Our subject of discussion declares that no one has enjoyed life more, or had a better time, doing the many things he has over the past years. Besides his vocation of teaching young men his concepts of dentistry, Dr. Boyd is interested in fishing, golf, sports, card playing, and general conviviality.

It seems only fitting that this issue be dedicated to Dr. Boyd, for in a few short weeks the senior class will continue their journey along the road of dentistry. We can be sure that many times along this road they will take a moment out to remember, "If a little's good — a lot's a lot better!"

S. A. D. A.

We of the Student American Dental Association have had a beginning this year. We have met the President of the American Dental Association (Feb. 10), established communication with one another (Student Newsletter), and have hopes of making this profession something a little better, by virtue of our being a part of it in the future.

I have been asked on several occasions, "Why should I join the S.A.D.A.?" and "What's in it for me?" There is nothing in any organization, without an honest effort being made by each member to 'give' of time, of energy, and ideas. The S.A.D.A. does not need joiners, but would like to represent those who are willing to contribute to the organization and to dentistry.

I have often heard that the S. A. D. A. and the parent organization — the A. D. A. — are both forerunners of organized dentistry. Maybe so, but then Webster's dictionary has it this way: Organization - "to form as or into a whole, consisting of interdependent or coordinated parts, esp. for harmonious or united action." Each time I see an ad for a "reline your own denture at home," or "repair broken teeth in your denture," or take to heart what was being said in the movie "Bootleg Dentistry," I know that "organization" is the on-

ly tool of action that this profession has against such things.

We have increased our membership by 10% this year, and our participation by much more than that. It is my hope that next year's officers and membership can do even more.

On Wednesday, May 18, at 4:30 P.M. in Room 122 of the Dental School the S.A.D.A. will hold election of officers for the 1966-67 year. Previously the elections were held in the fall, but it is felt that spring elections will give the officers more time to 'organize' a program for the coming year.

I wish to thank Dr. Bogan for all of his assistance this year, and Vice-President Joe Grider and Secretary-Treasurer James Mullis who have both been a great asset. And thanks to all those individuals who have contributed to the success of the Student Newsletter.

ROBERT B. ANGERMAN
Past President
S. A. D. A.

WEDNESDAY 4:30 PM MAY 18, 1966 Election of Officers

Movie

INDIANA UNIVERSITY DENTAL DAMES

The Dames at our March meeting had a chance to see how they would look as a blond. The program was presented by a wig specialist, and many of the girls tried on different colors of wigs.

In April we were privileged to have Dr. Arnold Feltan speak to us on "The Role of the Dentist's Wife."

Elections were held, and the new officers for 1966-67 are:

Jeanne Stanley, President Linda Slavin, Vice-President Jeanette Clarida, Secretary Sandra Funderburk, Treasurer

We are all looking forward to our May 18th banquet, at which we will honor the senior wives, by presenting each of them with a silver charm of the Dame insignia. Installation of the new officers will take place by the old officers:

Mary Ann Follmar, President Jeanne Stanley, Vice-President Barbara Novak, Secretary Dolores Pesut, Treasurer

Since this will be the last time for some of us to see each other, we will spend much time visiting, and finding out where the senior wives will be locating.

BARBARA NOVAK

PSI OMEGA

On the night of May 3rd the Omega Chapter of the PSI Omega held election of officers for the 1966-67 year. Elected to office were:

Bob Angerman - Grand Master
Marc Smith - Junior Grand Master
Dale Lentz - Treasurer
Bob Ketcham - Secretary
Chuck Simons - Editor

Also elected to office were Bob Bratton and Roy Eversole as Co-social Chairmen; John McAleer as Chaplain; Jim Heilman and Blake Travis as Co-rush Chairmen.

Installation of officers will be Tuesday,

May 17, 1966. We are all looking forward to the year ahead.

The rest of this year is going to be quite busy with the schedule of coming events, including:

May 10 - Dr. Hall's cookout

May 11 - Golf Tournament at Riverside Country Club

May 16 - Annual PSI Omega Alumni Banquet at the Severin Hotel

May 21 - Barbeque, Dance, and Presentation of golfing awards

The year has been a great success. The fraternity owes much to its out-going officers and the fine alumni association that backs it up. We wish to congratulate the seniors, and wish them the very best for a successful future.

ACTIVE CHAPTER
PSI OMEGA

MILITARY REQUIREMENTS

From the American Dental Association comes the following report:

The allocation by the Department of Defense of dental students to the military service is based upon the requirements of the military services.

During the fiscal year 1967 (1 July 1966 - 30 June 1967), the Department of Defense has an estimated requirement of 1,512 of the 1966 dental school graduates. This represents about 47% of the 3,223 graduates estimated to have a liability for military service. The 1.512 requirement includes those seniors already affiliated with the Navy through the Navy Ensign Dental Program and with the Army and Air Force through their respective Early Commissioning Programs. It is hoped that the needs of the armed forces for dental officer replacements can be filled by volunteers from the 1966 graduating class. If this does not occur, it will be necessary for the Department of Defense to request the Selective Service System to issue special draft calls to meet the deficit. Graduates who wait for a draft call must be prepared to enter military service at the time of the call even though established in private practice. It is readily apparent that it is to the advantage of all concerned if the Department of Defense is able to fill its dental officer replacement requirements by voluntary means.

DELTA SIGMA DELTA

With this school quickly coming to a close, XI Chapter looks over another successful year.

Installation of new officers was held in April, and the officers for 1966-67 are:

Mike Marcotte - Grand Master
Charles Soderquist - Worthy Master
Joseph Grider - Scribe
Raymond Tanaka - Treasurer
Robert Schreck - Historian
Jim Booth - Senior Page
Steve Troyer - Junior Page
Ned Walters -

Initiation of new members was held on Friday, April 29th at the house. All-in-all there was fun, harassment, and beer. We have a good group of new sophomore and freshman members.

On April 23rd, a Delta Sigma Delta Conclave was held in Louisville, Kentucky. XI Chapter was represented at this conclave by Hank Feinberg and myself. Our deputies, Drs. Robinson and Moore were there too.

The big up-coming event of the year was the Hawaiian dance on May 7th. Respective committee chairmen headed the hard-working groups, comprised of sophomores and freshmen. There was lots of Okolehao to drink, and Kau Kau to eat, plus a real swinging band.

For the summer, Grand Master, Marotte has work groups ready to fix-up and clean the house.

We extend our congratulations and best wishes to our senior hula members, and look forward to another successful coming year in the fall.

RAY TANAKA

CLASS OF 1966

Graduation day is just around the corner now. This is the time that we seniors have been looking forward to for many months. Yet, for some of us, it seems that it may be

approaching much too rapidly, since there are still some clinical requirements outstanding. But we won't give up the ship, and each day will bring us somewhat nearer to our goal.

Much of our time these days is spent in preparation for not only finishing our clinical requirements, but also for the other events that always accompany the graduation festivities. The most important event that we are presently planning is a banquet that will be given in honor of the faculty. We are breaking tradition this year, in that there will be little or no "razz" on the program. Rather, the primary purpose will be to present awards to those faculty members whom we feel are most deserving and have been a valuable help to us in our dental education.

Unfortunately, some of our other important May activities, such as golfing, tennis, and watching the cars run at the track, are suffering terribly; and it may be next May before we are able to make up for the loss.

DAVE AVERY
President

WHAT IS SUCCESS?

It's doing your job the best you can,
And being just to your fellow man;
It's making money but holding friends,
And staying true to your aims and ends.

It's figuring how and learning why,
And looking forward and thinking high;
And dreaming little and doing much,
It's keeping always in closest touch
With what is finest in word and deed;
It's being thorough, yet making speed.

It's daring blythely the field of chance, While making of labor a brave romance. It's going onward despite defeat, And fighting staunchly, but keeping sweet.

It's being clean and it's playing fair; It's laughing lightly at Dame Despair. It's looking up to the stars above, And drinking deeply of life and love.

It's struggling on with the will to win;
But taking loss with a cheerful grin.
It's sharing sorrow, and work and mirth,
And making better this good old earth.
It's serving, striving through strain and stress,
It's doing your noblest — that's success.

FRESHMAN CLASS NEWS Dental Class 1969

The Class of 1969 would like to announce to the Class of 1968 that the second semester of the freshman year is not the "pushover" predicted by them for us. Tests have been the order of the day. Physiology is our FAVORITE subject!

Again, the class ran off all test files, and also all seminar reports, and distributed these to the class. Tom Barco, class vicepresident, has done an excellent job on this project. The class formed a committee to choose the style of clinic gowns to be worn during the junior and senior years.

It is thought that the class spring function will fall around the last of May, and may be held at the "500" Speedway. It is hard to schedule the spring function between frat parties and Little "500" Week-end at I.U.

The Class of 69, as a whole, offers its deepest sympathy to Cleona Harvey, concerning the loss of her father.

> RON DITTO President

CLASS OF 1968

Our sophomore basketball team should be congratulated for their tournament victory. The final score was 70 to Normal College's 55. We would like to thank Mr. Ray Dault of the Union Board Staff for his handling of the tournament.

We are planning a stag class party June 3. It will be an after finals and pre-clinic bash.

Henry Feinberg reports that he has been attending antique car shows in his 1929 Nash sport coupe. Perhaps we will have another trophy winner in the class.

Roy Eversole was married March 17, to the former Barbara L. Drake. Many more couples plan to follow suit. Merl Drew will marry Miss Jane Cahill June 11. Bill Begeman and Miss Marty E. Stuckey, and Tom Stein-

metz and Kathy Mulligan have also chosen June 11th. Keith Cohoon and Miss Barbara L. Basham will marry June 19th. Dave Collins and Miss Joan M. Wozny have decided on June 25th. Finally, Dave Wheeler and Miss Gretchen Schuldt have picked August 27th. Best wishes to all of them.

We wish to thank the Eli Lilly Company for the invitation to visit their fine plant and for the banquet of May 11th at Hollyhock Hill. A good time was had by all.

> CHARLEY MILLER Secretary

I. U. FOUNDER'S DAY

Wednesday, May 4, 1966 found several thousand Honor Students from the various schools of Indiana University, the guests of honor for a day of ceremony, awards and relaxation.

The Indiana University School of Dentistry was represented by those students who had been placed on the Dean's Honor Roll for the past semester. A list of those individuals follows:

FRESHMEN

M. A. Farkas I. L. Sims J. M. Lawton B. M. Frank D. J. Lindquist H. R. Stevens J. F. Radike R. L. Isaacs G. H. Vail

SOPHOMORES

R. B. Angerman H. G. George N. R. Novak W. O. Schelm J. M. Boyd J.M. Langenfeld E. M. Feltman M. P. McDougall R. S. Schreck R. M. Hand

JUNIORS

G. R. Arbuckle M. C. Moll, Jr. C. E. Pritchett P. A. Bender N. W. Walters K. P. Neaman J. A. McAleer D. R. Patrick

SENIORS

L. E. Ansbaugh W. L. Dawes G. W. Johnson R. L. McClary D. R. Avery L. J. Hagedorn E. W. Bryon, Jr. D. P. Jarrell J. M. Voges

DENTAL HYGIENE (First Year) K. Johnson C. A. Kallenbock J. E. Worman (Second Year)

L. M. Koleszar F. D. Wolf

SOPHOMORE BASKETBALL TEAM WINS TOURNEY

Front row left to right: Charles Poland III, Phillip R. Pate, Charles R. Soderquist, Robert L Ketcham, Gordon W. Cruickshank. Second row left to right: Richard D. Rudicel, Thomas F. Steinmetz, George W. Schad, Jeffery P. Allen.



The Sophomore Intramural Basketball Team, which was runnerup for the championship last year, was successful this year in bringing home first place.

Members of the championship team are: George Schad, Richard Rudicil, Phil Pate, Chuck Poland, Gordon Cruickshank, Jeff Allen, Tom Steinmetz, Bob Ketcham, and Chuck Soderquist as the manager.

This is the first time since 1960-61 that the Dental School has held the trophy. In those years, the class of 1963 won it.

The accomplishment represents many hours of hard work at a time when hours are hard to come by for anything, let alone basketball. We want to extend our hand in congratulations and wish you the best of everything in the next two years.

Mr. Scott, of Illustrations in the Dental School, is preparing some illustrative material, which will be displayed along with the trophies in one of the first floor display cabinets in the Dental School.

INDIANA UNIVERSITY SCHOOL OF DENTISTRY SUMMER SESSION 1966

JUNE 3	Friday	Second semester 1965-66 ends
6	Monday	Summer session begins
7	Tuesday	Grades due in Dean's office
6 - 8	Monday-Wednesday	Required orientation for juniors - all juniors to attend
8	Wednesday, A.M.	Promotions committee meetings for dental hygienist, freshmen, and sophomores
8	Wednesday, P.M.	Promotions committee meetings for juniors and seniors and administrative committee meeting
9	Thursday 10–12 and 2–4	Registration and enrollment of graduate students
12	Sunday	Honors Day
13	Monday	Commencement
14 - 17	* Tuesday - Friday	State Board Examinations
20	Monday	Clinics open 8:30 A.M. to 12 noon - and 1 to 4 P.M.
JULY 4	Monday	Clinics closed
AUG. 5	Friday	Clinics closed until September 6

^{*}Students may not have patients in Main Clinic or use the laboratory on second floor Tuesday and Wednesday, June 14 and 15

AUGUST 5 - SEPTEMBER 5 - CLINICS CLOSED - VACATION PERIOD

SEPT. 6	Tuesday, 8:30 A.M.	Summer session resumed with clinics open 8:30 - 12 and 1 - 5
11, 12, 13, 14	Sunday - Wed. noon	2nd Annual Teaching Conference & Workshop Spring Mill State Park
15, 16	Thursday-Friday	Radiology Orientation for 2nd yr. dental hygienists
15, 16	"	Orientation for freshmen dental students
15, 16	" "	Registration and conferences for graduate students
16	Friday	Summer session ends
19	Monday •	Clinic closed 9-12 noon. Open at 1 P.M.
19	Monday A.M.	Registration and enrollment for 1st semester 1966-67
20	Tuesday	Classes begin
		IUSD

IUSD DO 3/66

STUDENT TABLE CLINICS A SUCCESS

On Friday, April 22, 1966 one of the best exhibits of Student Table Clinics to be seen at the School of Dentistry in quite some time was presented by both senior and under classmen. The comments heard by everyone that visited the clinics were flattering for the school and each of the individuals participating.

We're quite sure that the judges had a very difficult time in selecting a winner, but after the day was over Mr. J. A. Durwood, a Junior dental student, was chosen the winner, and will represent I.U.S.D. at the A.D.A. meeting in Dallas next November. The winning Senior table clinic was not announced, and the winner will be sighted on Honors Day.

A special "congratulations" to Mr. Durwood and the Senior Clinician when he is announced.

The following Senior Clinics were presented Friday morning:

Mr. Carl Andres — Diagnostic Techniques for Early Detection of Oral Cancer. Mr. Norman Krauss — Silicone Soft

Relining.

Mr. Eugene Day - Erosion by Mouth Washes.

Mr. John Nelson & Mr. Stephen Henley — Mandibular Movements When Chewing Foods of Different Consistency.

Mr. Roy Smudde – Immediate Dentures Class II Relationship With Natural Mandibular Teeth.

Mr. Craig Hills - Minor Orthodontic

Movement for Crown & Bridge Patients.

The Sophomore and Junior Clinics were presented in the afternoon and included:

Mr. David Wheeler - Medical Technology:
A Safety Factor for Patient and Dentist.

Mr. Roy Eversole - Differential Diagnosis of Odontogenic Tumors.

Mr. Jerry Travelstead - Toothache.

Mr. L. A. Warren - Genetics & Dental Caries.

Mr. J. A. Durwood — A Non-destructive Test Method.

Mr. John Helfrick - Analgesics in Dentistry.

Mr. Steve Troyer - Comparison of Dentifrice Abrasion.

Our congratulations to all who participated for a splendid job.

S. A. D. A. OFFICERS

XI PSI PHI

The month of April brought with it a new group of officers, and a new life for the fraternity. Officers for the 1966-67 school year are: Jim Durward, President; Hugh Osborne, Vice-President; Charles Hassel, Treasurer; Jerry Travelstead, Rush Chairman; Brad Beiswanger, Secretary; Wayne Herman, Editor.

On April 2, we had a jumping record hop. For the party the laboratory at the house was turned into a dance floor. Snacks and drinks were furnished by the fraternity at no cost to members. Whether it was dancing, talking, playing pool, or playing cards, a good time was had by all.

The second social event of the month was held on the 16th, at the Gateway West recreation center. This was a "Wildest Shirt and Wildest Dress Party." Some of the costumes were almost unbelievable! We had a five-piece band to twist and shout to. The party lasted until the wee hours of the morning for those able to stand the pace.

At the meeting on the 19th, Drs. Drew and Paul Oldham, a famous father and son team in local practice, who are also Z I P alums, presented a discussion on practice management. Their interesting and stimulating talk answered many of our member's questions about setting up and maintaining general practice.

For the May 3rd meeting, we had Mr. Ben Ito and Mr. Tom Conner, who represent the Ito and Koby Dental Lab. Their talk was designed to answer questions which we had about our relations with dental labs, as well as the techniques they use, and the fees we can expect to pay for their work. All members and non-members are encouraged to come and join in the Roof Top Lounge at the Student Union at 7:30 P.M.

Congratulations, and a tip of the hat to our president who won first place in the judging of the table clinics this year, for his demonstration of Methods of Non-destructive Testing of Dental Materials. Jim's prize will be a trip to Dallas for the nationwide judging at the National American Dental Association meetings.

News events coming up this month of May are a dance at the state convention, and also the Annual Western Barn Dance.

AFNB

108 N. Pennsylvania St. Indianapolis, Ind. 46204 RETURN REQUESTED

Bulk Rate
U. S. POSTAGE
PAID
Permit No. 2570
Indianapolis, Indiana